Ore City ISD School Health Advisory Council
Minutes from January 28, 2016

The Ore City ISD SHAC met on Thursday, January 28, 2016, at 4:00pm in the Board Room. Those present included: Mindy Hamilton, Rachel Perez, Ray Deason, Stephanie Warner, Vicki Blundell, Rita Clawson, Donna Denton, Jennifer Lopez, and Dorothy Wisdom. Meeting agenda and minutes from the previous meeting on December 7, 2015, were handed out and reviewed.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The SHAC sponsored Santa’s Splash Pad Run 5K and 1-Mile Walk/Run was held Saturday, December 12 at 9am. The High School NHS and Middle School Student Council assisted with the event. There were 44 people registered for the event. Approximately $766 was raised for the planned Ore City Splash Pad. Winners included: 5K - Brian Lowery (1st), Shannon Burks (2nd), Julie Heflin (3rd); 1-mile – Levi Morgan (1st), Cameron Martinez (2nd), and Jackson Pendarvis (3rd)
· The committee voted unanimously to make a recommendation to the Board that the Elementary campus be designated “Nut-Free”. Packets with information about the steps needed to become a nut-free campus will be given to School Board members a week before the February 15 meeting. SHAC Chairman Mindy Hamilton will present the recommendation at the board meeting. Parent and SHAC member Rachel Perez will be at the meeting to field any questions from the board about her daughter’s experience with nut allergies. 
· Middle school and high school athletes were offered EKGs free of charge on January 12. Thirty-nine athletes who had missed the opportunity last spring were screened. 
· The ETMC Mobile Mammogram Unit offered mammograms for OCISD staff and the community January 27 at the middle school/high school parking lot. 
· The High School Student Council started the Web Watcher campaign that encourages everyone to watch what they post on social media. The Web Watcher campaign will be their platform at the StuCo Spring Forum. Web Watcher can be found on Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter at @WebWatcher2016. 
· The next Carter BloodCare blood drive will be February 8, 2016, 9am-2:30pm in the foyer of the high school gym. The community is encouraged to donate.
· The next SHAC meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 21, 2016 at 4pm.


